
     

 

 

     

Mary MacDonald-Barrett, Principal                                                            May 2017 

Dear Richard Families and Friends,   

 

             Thank you for another wonderful school year!  Once again, it has 

been a pleasure to work with such a fabulous staff and such talented chil-

dren.  The entire Richard faculty and I have appreciated all of the parent 

input and all of the volunteers that have contributed so much time and 

energy toward the education of our students.  The support from parents 

remains an important part of the success of our children.  Working togeth-

er, teachers and parents are able to encourage students to take on re-

sponsibility and work toward independence.  This is truly a learning com-

munity. 

 

         The end of the school year is a time for reflection and a time for 

recognition of growth and progress.  Our kindergarteners can self-

assuredly find their way around the entire school building without any diffi-

culty, write letters and numbers legibly, solve math problems, and read 

sight words.  Our fifth grade students are prepared to move on to middle 

school and we are so proud of their efforts and achievements.   

 

          We hope that all of our students and families have a safe and restful 

summer.  Remember that children benefit greatly from having assigned 

chores to do as part of the family and they benefit from free time because 

they can find plenty of opportunities to explore, be creative, play outside 

and socialize.  Summer is also a great time to read for pleasure and we 

hope all of our children find time each day to spend with a book.  

 

          Have a wonderful summer! We look forward to seeing many happy, 

eager faces on September 5th .   

 

Warmly, 

Mary MacDonald-Barrett 

 

 

Dates to Remember 

5/24-26/2017 

5th Grade Camp 

5/29/2017 

No School 
 

6/2/2017 

Field Day @ GPS 

 

6/14/2017 

1/2 Day/A.M. School   

Only 
 

6/15/2017 

1/2/ Day/A.M. School  

Only   

Last day of School          

 

 

 

 

Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

Please go to our web-

site for additional infor-

mation and flyers. 

Join our Closed Group 

on  Facebook : 

Richard Families 
 



 

 

 

  

Golden Note Award Winners 

K-1 - Mrs. Vetor 

2-3 - Mr. Swansey 

4-5 - Mr. Havern 

 

 

Golden Paintbrush Award Winners 

K-2 -  Mrs. K. Schmitz 

3-5 -  Mr. Stemmler 

 

Service Members of the Month 

Ava Seiss 
Isabelle Romolino  
Mia Fakih 
Lily Kester 
Trulyn Doyle 

 

 

Golden Shoe Award Winners 

K-2 -  Mrs. Vetor 

3-5 -   Mrs. Aldrich 

 

 

 

Golden Book Award Winners 

Mrs. Vetor 

Mrs. Wallace 

 

 

 

 

Registration and Enrollment 

 

All new students  must be registered and enrolled in the district. Kindergarten enrollment 

no longer requires an appointment, enrollment is on a walk-in basis. Hours for enrollment are 

Monday through Thursday 8 am to 4 and Friday 8 am to 3:30 pm at 389 St. Clair, Grosse 

Pointe. We need this information early so the district can budget and staff appropriately. If 

you’re not certain if your child will be attending the public schools next year, please contact us 

anyway. District staff can answer questions about placement and programming and provide additional infor-

mation that may assist you. 

Children turning 5 before September 1, 2017 are eligible for Kindergarten in the 2017-2018 school year. If you 

know a new neighbor or family in the Richard attendance area with children, please let them know how to regis-

ter their child for Kindergarten! We welcome all our young learners to the district! All necessary Kindergarten 

enrollment forms can be found at www.gpschools.org and on the Kindergarten link on the Richard Home 

Page. 



Gym: Mr. Ciaravino 

Art: 

Music: 
 

As things wind down in the music room, we thank all in-
volved in our Spring Concert!  What a great show for your 
kids.  For the summer, there are a couple of opportunities 
for your student to stay active in music.  For instrumental-
ists, there is the Summer Music Festival, and for students 
going into 4

th
 , 5

th
 and 6

th
 grades, there is the GP Summer 

Choir.  Look for details about each program on the district 
website, or email me at Kemer.weinhaus@gpschools.org 
for more info. 

K-2
nd

 students had a very successful year in art! We learned about many different artists, including Vincent van 
Gogh, Henri Matisse, and Georgia O’Keefe. We studied different cultures and created artwork inspired by them, 
including our Chinese new year dragons, Indian henna hands, and Native American bowls. We learned about the 
color wheel, different line designs, and patterns. The second grade was able to make their first woven rug out of 
fibers. We all worked on different clay projects and learned techniques to create bowls or slab designs. It was a 
wonderful year of creating in the Richard art room! Congratulations to all students that were chosen for the Richard 
Elementary Rotating Art Gallery this year, the final round will be on display until June 1

st
. Have a wonderful summer 

and continue to create!  

 

In art the fifth graders are working on self portraits. They started by drawing a student across from them.  They are 
really improving by learning the proper face proportions.  The fourth graders are working on cardboard African 
masks. The third graders are making beautiful animal/nature molas using neon colored paper.   

Library 
Kindergarteners learned a zoo-full of new ASL animal signs while enjoying zoo stories like Good Night Gorilla.  Non-
fiction animal books helped young “zookeepers” learn about the appearance, habitat, and behavior of 
their selected zoo charges.  First graders traveled around the world in a traditional literature study of 
folklore giants.  Venn diagram comparisons helped generate the giant “rules” that will guide the creation 
of our own giants and giant stories.  Second graders practiced a range of research skills (bibliographic 
notation, Table of Contents, Index, note-taking) to learn about the animals that will be “scrambled” to in-
habit our own Scranimal Island, inspired by the poems of Jack Prelutsky.  Third graders have navigated 
and compared two online encyclopedias (World Book Kids, Encyclopedia Britannica) to learn more about 
a famous Michigander.  Match your wits against their “Mystery Michigander” puzzlers next time you’re in 
the library!  Fourth graders have gathered fascinating facts about an author from the variety of re-
sources available in the Kids InfoBits database.  They’re looking forward to creating and sharing their 
Author Trading Cards.  Fifth graders turned their attention to the joys and challenges of Internet research as they bring 
their “Expert” research project to a close.   Please note:  Students must return or pay for all Richard library books by 
Thursday June 1st in order to participate in Field Day! 

Field Day is only days away! A perfect day to highlight the 

great year we have had. I encourage you all to eat healthy, 

stay active, exercise, and live healthy. Have a great summer!!  

mailto:Kemmer.weinhaus@gpschools.org


 







MEDICATION PICK-UP 

It is district policy that ALL 
medication be picked up by an adult at the 
end of the school year.  
Any medication left after 
June 16th will be discard-
ed.  Please make ar-
rangements to have an 
adult pick up your child’s 
medication by the end of 
the school year. 

MANDATORY ON-LINE REGISTRATION 

Is your e-mail current with the school district?  
Like our secondary schools, the elementary 
schools have mandatory online registration 
for all Grosse Pointe Public School students. 
 
Information will be coming to you the last 
week of July via your current e-mail that is on 
file with the school district. 
 
If you need to update your e-mail with the 
school district, log in to ParentPortal and 
click on “My Information” in the upper right 
corner. 
 
You can also e-mail 
ParentConnect@gpschools.org from your 
email we have on file, or call 313-432-3131 
from the phone number in our records so we 
can verify who you are, and provide: 

 your name 

 child's name 

 present school name and  

 your old and new e-mail address as soon 
as possible.  

MEDICATION POLICY  

Medication forms  are required annually to 

administer any medication, including over the 

counter medications provided by parents or 

guardians. This includes cough drops, topical 

ointments, and antacids. 

 

We are notifying you of this change now so that 

as you make appointments for sports physicals 

or immunizations, you can take this with you to 

obtain the required physician signature. For this 

guideline, “physician” refers to any health care 

provider licensed by the State of Michigan. This 

form was developed to support our revised 

Board Policy 5330, which meets new provisions 

of the State of Michigan Model Policy for 

Administering Medications to Pupils at Schools. 

“Medication” includes prescription, non-

prescription and herbal medications, and include 

those taken by mouth, inhaler, injection, and 

drops or applied to the skin. Medication must be 

kept in a locked school location, and in a labeled 

container as prepared by a pharmacy, 

physician, or pharmaceutical company with the 

pupil’s name, the name of the medication, the 

dosage, and the frequency of administration. For 

more detail on this or any school board policy 

and guidelines, visit www.gpschools.org and 

under the School Board dropdown, click Policy. 

You can use the search tool to find information 

by key words. 

 

The annual written permission form MUST be 

signed by both the parent and physician. 

This new form is now available on the district 

website www.gpschools.org and will be part of 

the online registration process. Please download 

it today and take to your next appointment. 

mailto:ParentConnect@gpschools.org
http://www.gpschools.org
http://www.gpschools.org


 

Monday 5/22 (C) – Thursday 5/25 (B)  

 Last check out dates.     

 ALL Richard Library books are due by 
   Thursday, June 1st! 

BEWARE!   
Richard Library records must be clear (all 

Richard books returned or replacement fees 
paid) in order to participate in Field Day 

on Friday, 6/2! 

Make sure your Richard Library  

Are clear before Field Day! 

 

 

SUN MON TUES WED THUR FRI SAT 

MAY        21 

 

 

 

C 22 D 23 A 24 B 25 C 26 27  

28 

 

 

 

 29 

 

Memorial  

Day 

D 30    

 

A 31 JUNE        B 1      C 2 3 

4 D 5 A 6 B 7 C 8 D 9   

Last Check Outs! 

LAST day  

to return 

books! 

Field 

Day! 



The Kindergarteners in Mrs. Tawile's class have been hard at work on Zoo Animal re-

search in the  Library!  We have completed our research, and our animals moved into 

their homes in our "zoo" today!  We also made personalized Zookeeper hats.  Such a fun 



Richard 4th grade students participated in the Pringles Challenge.  The idea behind the Pringles 
Challenge is simple, students design a package that will allow a single Pringles potato chip to be 
safely mailed through the US Postal Service to another location in the United States.  The goal is to 
have a package with the lowest volume and mass while still protecting the chip so it will arrive at the 
partner school with as little damage as possible.  Students worked in small groups to design and test 
their packaging.  Students used critical thinking, problem solving skills, and acquired math skills to 
complete the challenge.  Our packages were sent to our partner school in California, while they sent 
their packages to us.  We measured and analyzed the California packages and shared the results via 
a shared Google document.  Who knows?  One of these students may want to explore package engi-
neering as a career.  

Adam Stemmler 







PTO enjoyed celebrating      
Richard's staff during Teacher 
Appreciation Week with the fol-
lowing activities.  
 

Monday: Breakfast 

Tuesday: Candy Bar 

Wednesday: Luncheon 

Thursday: Gift Card Raffle 

Friday: Massages 
 

Thank you so much to the busi-
ness who donated food for our 
luncheon: Farms Market, Village 
Market, Ferlitos, and Jumps all 
made generous contributions. 
Thank you also to the many par-
ents who donated food and sup-
plies for our breakfast and candy 
bar.  
 

The PTO will once again be of-
fering supply kits. We get a sig-
nificant discount through Sta-
ples and the majority of that dis-
count gets passed along to you. 
We also earn money for the 
school. You can order at http://
www.shopttkits.com, account 
number 

87187 
 

We look forward to field day on 
June 2nd. Please consider sign-
ing up to help.  

http://www.signupgenius.com/
go/9040a4da5af29a31-2017 

http://www.shopttkits.com/
http://www.shopttkits.com/
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040a4da5af29a31-2017
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040a4da5af29a31-2017




 

 



In every issue of the Richard Chronicle, there will be a contest to find 

the secret pictures.  When parents and students read the chronicle, 

they will need to count the number of secret pictures they find and 

submit their count to the office.  We will continue the contest next 

school year.        

April winner:  Jake & Isabella Chaptini 

     

Richard Elementary School 
176 McKinley 

Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48230 

Phone: 313-432-4900 
Fax:  313-432-4902 

webmaster: linda.fiscus@gpschools.org 

On the web at http://

gpschools.schoolwires.

net/gprichard/site/

Grosse Pointe Public School System  www.gpschools.org 

Our Vision: One GP – where everyone learns, every day 

Our Mission: Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

http://www.gpschools.org/

